Records Management Society of Great Britain Northern Group
Proposed Constitution
Purpose and aims

· The Records Management Society of Great Britain Northern Group (“Group”) is a forum for issues affecting information and records management.
· The Group aims to promote and facilitate discussion between those working as information and records managers within the North of England. It provides opportunities for the exchange of ideas through mutual support and the sharing of knowledge and experience.

· The Group will seek to achieve these aims through the JISCmail RMS-NORTH e-mail list, the RMS Web site and regular informal meetings.

· The Group is a Special Interest Group of the Records Management Society of Great Britain and as such acts as the RMS spokesman on matters of particular interest.

· The Group will endorse the mission statement, aims and objectives of the Records Management Society of Great Britain.

Membership

· Membership of the Group is free.

· Membership is open to anyone involved in records or information management within the North of England.
· All members of the RMS-NORTH mailing list are members of the Records Management Society of Great Britain Northern Group and vice versa.

Meetings

· Meetings will take place approximately three to four times a year and will be chaired by the Chair or another officer. 
· All meetings will take place within the North of England.

· The meetings will consider any issue members wish to cover.

· The Secretary will take notes of the meeting and these will be made available to members via the RMS-NORTH mailing list and the Group Web site.

· Non-members are welcome to the meetings.

Officers

· Officers are required to be members of the Records Management Society of Great Britain.

· There should be a Chair, Treasurer and Secretary of the Group.

· Duties will be shared amongst the officers as appropriate.

· Other officers may be appointed as decided by the Group.

· Every year, the posts of the officers should be offered for election.  

Elections

· Anyone standing for election should forward, to the Secretary, their name, the post for which they are standing and a brief explanation of why they are standing at least a fortnight before the meeting at which the election will take place. The names will be posted onto the RMS-NORTH mailing list not less than a week before the meeting.

· Votes are accepted in person at the meeting and by e-mail (up to the end of the day before the meeting) to the Secretary, the sum of both will be counted as the total number of votes.
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